

Lakeside Unity Area of Narcotics Anonymous Business Meeting Agenda

Via Zoom due to Campvention

Dated 8/1/2021

Open Meeting with a "Moment of Silence" followed by serenity prayer.

Service Prayer-DeLynda

Twelve Concepts-DeLynda

Twelve Traditions-Opal

Daily Meditation from Just for Today-Brett

ROLL CALL-GSR's

1. **Spiritual Solutions (Anthony):** Not Present
2. **Kleansville (Brett):** Present
3. **Key tag and a Hug (Josh):** Present
4. **TGIF (Opal):** Present
5. **SOS (Chelsey):** Present
6. **Refuse to Use (Brittney):** Present
7. **New connections (Rusty):** Present
8. **Coffee & Recovery (Marcus):** Present

ROLL CALL-Executive Committee

1. **Chair (Stephen):** Present
2. **Vice Chair (Trevor):** Present
3. **Secretary (DeLynda):** Present
4. **Treasurer (Bryce):** Present
5. **RCM (Cody):** Present

ROLL CALL-Sub-Committee Chairs

1. **Public Relations Chair (James):** Present
2. **Literature Chair (Kurtis):** Present
3. **Web Servant (Marshall):** Present
4. **Activities (Derrick):** Present

GSR'S: 7/8 Quorum? Yes

EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE: 5/5

CHAIRS SUB-COMMITTEE: 3/4

GROUP REPORTS

1. **SPIRITUAL SOULUTIONS:** Not here, no report
2. **KLEANSVILLE:** Attendance: 69, Newcomers 5, Collections: \$51.00 plus \$100.00 from last month, Rent: \$20.00, Literature order: \$86.96, Donation: bought a newcomer registration for Campvention. Meeting is going well.
3. **KEY TAG AND A HUG:** Attendance: 25, Newcomers: 2, Collections: \$43.00, Rent: \$25.00, Literature Order: \$10.00, Area donation: \$28.00 (will hold on to this until next month). Meeting is going well,

still no AC but setting up a box fan. Josh is only home group member that is regular. Will keep it going. Looking forward to getting new mtg schedules.

4. **TGIF:** Attendance: 7-10 addicts average weekly. In need of home group members, just Opal and Kevin. Both are tag teaming the meeting. Really need home group members and support. Rent: 0 Bryce mentioned that they need to pay something for rent, gotta pay at least \$1.00. Opal and Kevin took over and Sam said never had to pay rent at DVH before. Other ways to contribute. Kevin mentioned does donate books to DVH all the time. Will discuss further under open forum.
Donation: Area \$40.00, World \$20.00
5. **SOS:** Collections: \$195.00, Rent: \$40.00, Area donation: will hold donation until next month. All is going great.
6. **REFUSE TO USE:** Written report, attached.
NEW CONNECTIONS: Meeting going well, attendance is low. Move meeting on 8/18/21 to Clearfield Community Church (same as Saturday night)
7. **RECOVERY & COFFEE:** Attendance: 74, Newcomers: 4, Collections: \$118.00, Rent: \$50.00, Area donation: \$18.00. Meeting is going great, Diamond tree residence inpatient still showing up. James asked if the facility is asking for a meeting? Marcus said with Covid they are having a hard time getting enough staff to bring them to meetings outside the facility but they are not open to having a meeting brought in.

EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE REPORT

Chair: Nothing to report

Vice Chair: Trevor reports he got a PO box. Box 122 at 98 N. Main Street, Clearfield, UT 84015-9998. 3" x 5 1/2" was \$134.00 for a year. Gave a month free. Bryce will update the bank, will put on the meeting list, and will update world services (Stephen will do this).

Secretary: Minutes will serve as my report.

Treasurer: Managed to lock self out. Will have to call tomorrow and get a report out. Apologizes to the group. After he was able to get back in the account (and Bryce documented the login information) the balance is \$1,712.61.

RCM: Nothing new to report. Region is next week.

SUB-COMMITTEE REPORTS

PUBLIC RELATIONS REPORT: Written report, attached

LITERATURE REPORT: Don't have much to report, will mention that have an order for Josh and wanted him to know that he did not forget about him. Order form on the website.

ACTIVITIES REPORT: No activity last month. Working on activity for August. 14th for 80's dance party 8:00 pm-midnight. Location to be decided, trying to work with the Clearfield Community Church as gave them funds for the Soup and Hoop pre-Covid. Do have a back up location but no confirmation yet. Flyer in the works, available tomorrow.

Food assignments for Taco bar (25 people):

Monday night: rice for taco bar

Tuesday night: water bottles

Wednesday night: drinks (sodas or whatever)

Thursday night: salsa sour cream tomatoes

Friday night: chips

Saturday night: taco meat

Sunday night: beans

RTU: corn and/or flour tortillas

WEBMASTER REPORT: Nothing to report. Do we want that food list posted to the website? Will be in the minutes but yes, can add to the website. Will announce that TGIF and New Connections are in need of support. Also, update the address for New Connections.

Does anyone need to be added to the open forum discussion list or have any motions to submit?

BREAK: 6:55 pm-7:00 pm MOS

7th TRADITION COLLECTIONS: Zoom today

OPEN FORUM DISCUSSION (30 MINUTES):

Self-support: Steve went to world services and pulled up the Group booklet. Shared the screen. Says that groups should pay their way. Up to the group to communicate with the facility. Could vacuum or donate books. Discussion followed. Opal said she just took over the meeting and she is considering everyone's ideas. She said that Sam did not pay rent but she will talk with Kevin about donating books as DVH will not take money. Opal talked more about getting some support from other members. If she and Kevin are not available there is no one to open the meeting. Members of the Area stepped up to help and Opal went over dates she needs help.

Next meeting due to Labor Day weekend: Steve mentions that the 5th is the first Sunday and due to no one objecting, will meet in person at the Elevations Church.

OLD BUSINESS:

1. Meeting list coming
2. PO Box taken care of
3. Discussion about New Year's. Do we need to make any decisions on this? Derrick said he has not been contacted by UWANA. He will talk with Brittni K.
4. Guidelines: Rusty went over his motion (to adopt regions guidelines but to change wording). Steve mentioned there might be some differences in the positions. Steve asks Rusty if he feels like a committee is the best way to go. Rusty said yes, a committee to adjust them. Rusty said he will be on the committee, and possibly Brittni would too as they participated in writing them. Discussion on voting on the motion. Brett asked for an overview of what is going on as he is new to the Area. Steve explained that the motion is to take the regional guidelines and adjust them, by wording only, to fit Lakeside Area. GSR's weighed in. Rusty proposes to throw ours out and modify the Regions to fit us. Steve says 1 objection as Brett is not really familiar with this. Brett asked if there is not a sense of urgency on this, he would ask for a month to take back to his home group to get a full consensus. The motion would pass at this time, but does the group want to give Brett time. Yes, give him this next month. Will put on the agenda under old business for next month.

NOMINATIONS: None

ELECTIONS: None

NEW BUSINESS:

1. James asked about the Elevations Church. Nate and Jess were kind of taking care of this. Are we still paying rent? Yes. Steve will get with Nate to ask about keys and such.

Next meeting will be September in Clearfield, UT at the Elevations Church. Business starts at 4:45pm.

PR meets prior to the Area meeting at 3:45 pm.

CONTACT Stephen at 307-679-2270

MOTION TO ADJOURN: Marshall

Closed at 7:26 pm

CLOSE THE MEETING WITH THE 3RD STEP PRAYER

**Lakeside Unity Area Narcotics Anonymous
GROUP REPORT**

Group Name: Refuse to Use Group, Evanston

Date: 8/1/2021

MONTHLY

Attendance	<u>111</u>
Newcomers	<u>0</u>
Collections	<u>\$317.00</u>
Rent	<u>\$100.00</u>
Pizza	<u>\$50.00</u>
Campout	<u>\$150.00</u>
Supplies	<u>\$40.00</u>
Literature	<u>\$202.00</u>
Bookmarks	<u>\$50.00</u>

The Refuse to Use group continues to do well and to meet in person 5 times each week. Monday, Wednesday, and Friday meetings are held at the Trinity Lutheran Church. Tuesday and Sunday meetings are being held at the Church of Nazarene located at 736 Center Street. We continue to have our birthday meeting on the first Friday of every month (pizza provided by the group). We hold a speaker meeting on the 3rd Friday of every month.

RTU held the 2nd annual campout July 16-18, 2021. The event was a success and everyone had a lot of fun. Thank you to all who were able to attend. Special thanks to Bryce D. for sharing his message of recovery.

Thank you all for letting me serve.

Brittney P. GSR for the RTU

New Connections 8/1/21

Meeting is going well, attendance is still low. We have decided as a homegroup to move the meeting to Clearfield Community Church, same day and time. We will be moving the meeting in 2 weeks, so on 8/18/21 New Connections will be in the new meeting place.

Thank you
Rusty C

Treasurer's Report

8/01, 2021

Afternoon everyone

Our bank balance as of 7/19/21 is \$1,712.61 in checking (\$500.02 in savings).

Please remember to cross reference your monthly donations on the YTD worksheet. This is your first line of protection to ensure that the areas funds are being properly accounted for.

If you need anything between area meetings, my number and email are listed below.

My email is bryced35@gmail.com

Phone: 801-645-8429

Thanks for letting me serve

Bryce D

PR/H&I Meeting August 1, 2021

Start time: 5:00 PM

Prayer: Serenity Prayer

Just For Today: James

Attendance:

- | | |
|---------------------------------|----------------------------------|
| 1. James K Chair | 8. Jail Coordinator (vacant) |
| 2. Vice Chair (vacant) | 9. Anthony L Literature (absent) |
| 3. Jerry Elevations Coordinator | 10. Kurtis R CM |
| 4. Delynda CM | 11. Cody P CM |
| 5. Secretary (vacant) | 12. |
| 6. Steve Interested Member | |
| 7. Brittney P CM | |

September 5th, 2021 next meeting, 3:45pm at Elevations Church unless Area meets via Zoom, then we will follow suit.

Guidelines: Updated and Approved as of 11/1/20

- Nothing currently.

Develop facility presentation and work on contacting these and other facilities with this presentation. Once a facility is interested, we will reach out to our fellowship for support for these facilities.

- WRC
- Active Recovery
- Diamond Tree
- Safe Harbor

Elevations

- Jerry – Still need meeting schedules. Was elected as the Panel coordinator for this facility.
 - 8-12 kids are attending weekly
- Current list of active members:
 - Kurtis
 - Mande P
 - Jerry
 - Tyson
 - Kevin H
 - Anthony L
 - Sarah W
 - Cisco
 - Chelsea

Jail

- Need a panel coordinator. Please add to website announcements.
- James K will take the position if we can find a new PR chairperson

Secretary

- Delynda has been elected at our Secretary.

Literature

- Kurtis R has been elected as the new PR Literature person.

Vice Chair

- Vacant. Please add to announcements.

Open discussion

- Delynda will have a Lakeside only meeting list for review in the next week or so.

Closed at 6:02pm

End of Minutes

James K

PR Chair